
Thank you so much for your prayers!  God is answering in power and abundance, just as He always does: 
 

• Last month, we asked you to pray for a building for a congregation who had to worship in the rain.  This 
morning, we received notice of a gift of $2500 to build that pavilion church in Benue State, Nigeria.  I am 
now praying for matching funds so that we can build several more! 

• We asked you to pray for funding to finish the Storehouse.  Instead, God gave us a barn!  We will start 
tearing it down today, and it’s given us lumber and tin to build an outdoor pavilion and a Ninja Warrior 
playground, firepit, and pergola.   

• We asked you to pray for Nepal and the persecution they are suffering.  Today, I received this message:  
“The situation of Nepal not peace at this time and it is very 
difficult for us to do the service of God and to go in any new 
place. However, we are quite well in the Lord and our Ministry 
is going on regular in Nepal.” They are also continuing to 
baptize new believers on a regular basis.  Rain (the blessing 
sometimes seen as a burden) helps bring forth the harvest! 

 
Preparation for church-planting begins soon in Nigeria with training for 
lay evangelists.  Pray for Sir J.K. Udeze and the leadership of Okun 
Diocese in Kogi State as they select lecturers for the training course.  
Pray also for the village to which they will be assigned:   
1.  Kabba 2. Ayere. 3.Itakete Isao. 4. Ayede Opa and 5. Odo Ere 
 

Asif Mubark, Pakistan, is spending time in Dubai this month to encourage his church 
members working there to support their families back in Pakistan.  Please pray for 
believers in all of these Middle Eastern countries where the Gospel is dim. 
 
Finally, in India, persecution is taking many forms, as is evidenced in this request from 
Joel Hemakumar:  “Dear Friends, kindly keep us in your prayers as we are facing a 
backlash in admissions because of our Christian identity.”    In other words, enrollment 
in every school they have – Bible college, elementary and secondary school, and 
paramedical school, is very low because of direct opposition to what they are doing.   
 
The enemy will try any tactic to discourage us, but we must stand fast and wait on the 
strength of the Lord!  These orphan children know from Whom their strength comes, 
and they are praying for us!  Let us remember them in our prayers, too.   

 
I remember a little ditty Evangelist Dr. Jack Gray used to teach:  “Sometimes you feel like you are the only one.  
111.  And when your Enemy, 666, comes along, you feel like he could eat you up.  But remember, God is on your 
side and His number is 777!  So, when 111 joins with 777, that makes 888, and you can gobble up 666!”   
 
“In our weakness, His strength is made perfect.”  “The joy of the Lord is our strength!”  “God is our refuge and 
strength, a very present help in time of trouble.”  Thank you for helping us to stand in His strength through your 
prayers, gifts, and encouragement. 
 
Standing in His Strength, 

 
Lee Ann Williamson 

Kogi State;           Benue State 

Children in India praying 

for their supporters 


